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The members of the Employment Policy and Compensation Committee (EPCC) are Joe Bishop-Henchman, Jim Lark, and Bill Redpath.  They were elected during the LNC meeting on Sept. 29-30, 2018.  Dr. Lark was selected by the EPCC to chair the committee on Nov. 9, 2018.
1)  The second paragraph of Section 2.02, subsection 8 (“Employment Policy and Compensation Committee (EPCC)”) of the LNC Policy Manual reads as follows:
The Employment Policy and Compensation Committee shall also be available to Staff to discuss on a confidential basis the working environment or observed violations of the Policy Manual.
On Jan. 24, 2019, I sent a message to members of the LPHQ staff (including some people who are contractors) to inform them of the availability of the EPCC to receive information about the work environment.  

2)  At the request of LNC chair Nicholas Sarwark, the members of the EPCC have provided assistance to Mr. Sarwark in the search for an executive director.  Specifically, EPCC members have performed the following tasks:
*  Prepared the statement that announced the position and solicited applications.
*  Reviewed applications for the position, and provided a list to Mr. Sarwark of those applicants deemed most worthy of further consideration.  

After receiving the aforementioned list, Mr. Sarwark requested that the EPCC members conduct interviews with the candidates on the list.  The interview process, which began on Feb. 25, should conclude soon.  At the conclusion of that process, the EPCC members will provide information to Mr. Sarwark, who will decide which candidate to hire.

